

March 17, 2015

Mr. Kurt Hodgen Harrisonburg City Manager 345 S. Main Street Harrisonburg, VA 22801

Dear Kurt:

Our records indicate that on June 30, 2015, Ms. Beverly McGowan will complete her first four-year term on the Blue Ridge Community College Local Board. Ms. McGowan has indicated her willingness to serve a second four year term.

Ms. McGowan is an excellent representative from the City of Harrisonburg. She has served the board in many capacities and has been an active board member and an advocate for Blue Ridge Community College.

I look forward to Ms. McGowan's reappointment to her second four year term as a representative from the City of Harrisonburg. If I can provide any additional information to you, please let me know.

Sincerely,

John A. Downey

President

JAD/kej

cc: Ms. Beverly McGowan